

Part 1: READING SESSION

I.1. Which notice (A-E) say this (1-5)? For questions 1-5, write the correct letter (A-E).

1.	Sorry! We are closed. No petrol until Friday.	A	You can stay here without paying.			
2.	Pet Shop Open everyday: 9 a.m. – 1 p.m.	B	You could win something if you do this.			
3.	Tidbury Farm Pick fruit on our farm this summer. Free room and food.	C	You can't come here after one o'clock.			
4.	Computer Room Please do NOT turn off your computer after use.	D	We cannot sell you anything today.			
5.	Story Competition Great prizes!	E	You must leave this on for other people.			
Answers:	1 -	2 -	3 -	4 -	5 -	

I.2. Which notice (A-E) say this (1-5)? For questions 1-5, write the correct letter (A-E).

1.	Young people and their parents may choose different meals.	A	RIVERSIDE RESTAURANT Please ask us to find you a table		
2.	You can eat here in the evenings.	B	Bed and Breakfast Only £24.95		
3.	The waitress will show you where to sit.	C	Dinner is served in the restaurant until 10:00 p.m. daily.		
4.	You can stay the night here.	D	FIRE EXIT ONLY NO ENTRANCE TO GARDEN		
5.	You should not usually use this door to go outside.	E	There is a special children's menu. Please ask your waitress.		
Answers:	1 -	2 -	3 -	4 -	5 -

II. Choose the correct answer.

6. Lorena is a good secretary. She always answers the phone

- A. polite B. politely C. rude D. rudely

7. milk on the table.

- A. There is a B. There are some C. There is some D. There aren't any

8. We a party next weekend. Do you want to come?

- A. are having B. have C. had D. would have

9. She runs in my class.

- A. the slowest B. the most slow C. the slowly D. the most slowly

10. That's the phone. I answer it.

- A. will B. am going to C. am going D. Both A and B

11. The phone..... when Sue..... dinner.

- A. rang / cooked B. was ringing / cooked
C. rang / was cooking D. was ringing / was cooking

12. abroad many times?

- A. Have you travel B. Have you travelled C. Did you travel D. Did you travelled

13. books are here. are there.

- A. Theirs/ Ours B. Their/ Our C. Theirs/ Our D. Their/ Ours

14. I used to go to school

- A. with bike B. by foot C. in car D. by bus

15. I keep emails from people I don't know.

- A. get B. getting C. to get D. got

16. There's a small on the mountain with a few houses.
 A. railway B. village C. campsite D. wood
17. The car in Japan.
 A. is made B. makes C. made D. are made
18. There are many why it is important to have a hobby.
 A. answers B. reasons C. details D. facts
19. I need to go to the dentist's. I've got a terrible
 A. backache B. headache C. stomach ache D. toothache
20. - Here's my phone number. -Thanks, Iyou a call if I some help.
 A. will give/ will need B. would give/ needed
 C. give/ need D. will give/ need
21. - Have you got a ticket? -
 A. At the ticket office. B. Here it is.
 C. Yes, please. D. Is that right?
22. - Which shirt do you prefer? -
 A. They're both great. B. Not so much.
 C. It's too big. D. I hope it isn't.
23. - Oliver isn't very well. -
 A. How long does he take? B. What's the matter with him?
 C. Why did he do it? D. I know him.
24. - Could you show me the way to the museum? -
 A. Yes. I think you're right. B. Yeah. That museum is very famous.
 C. Go straight. It's opposite the bookshop. D. I'm sure you will.
25. - Excuse me. What time is it? -
 A. No, I can't. B. It's about 15 minutes.
 C. Not for a long time. D. It's twenty-five past six.

III. Read the text below and decide which answer A, B, C or D best fits each space.

BICYCLES

The bicycle is _____ (26) cheap and clean way to travel. The first bicycle _____ (27) made about one hundred and fifty years ago.

At first, bicycles were expensive. Only rich people _____ (28) buy one. These early bicycles looked very different from the ones we have today. Later, _____ (29) bicycles became cheaper, many people _____ (30) one. People started riding bicycles to work and in _____ (31) free time.

Today, people use cars more than bicycles; cars are much _____ (32) and you don't get wet when it rains! But some people _____ (33) prefer to cycle to work. They say that _____ (34) are too many cars in town centres and you _____ (35) find anywhere to park!

- | | | | |
|--------------|-----------|----------------|------------|
| 26. A. some | B. any | C. the | D. a |
| 27. A. was | B. is | C. are | D. were |
| 28. A. must | B. could | C. might | D. may |
| 29. A. when | B. if | C. how | D. that |
| 30. A. buy | B. buys | C. have bought | D. bought |
| 31. A. their | B. his | C. her | D. its |
| 32. A. fast | B. faster | C. less fast | D. fastest |
| 33. A. yet | B. still | C. ever | D. already |
| 34. A. they | B. there | C. this | D. here |
| 35. A. can't | B. can | C. must | D. musn't |

BIG CATS

There are (36) different kinds of cats. They are different in size and they do not look or act the same.

Tigers are the biggest cats. (37) head to tail they can be 3.7m long. Most cats don't like water, (38) tigers will often lie in a pool of water when (39) is hot.

Lions are the (40) cats that stay together in large family groups. Several lions may work together to get food for the group. They usually (41) in flat, open countryside where they can see a long way and easily follow (42) animals.

..... (43) cats need good eyes, because they catch smaller animals for their food. They also (44) to be fast, and (45) strong.

- | | | | |
|----------------|----------|----------|-----------|
| 36. A. many | B. much | C. more | D. little |
| 37. A. From | B. At | C. By | D. Until |
| 38. A. so | B. if | C. but | D. when |
| 39. A. he | B. they | C. it | D. we |
| 40. A. only | B. just | C. once | D. one |
| 41. A. living | B. live | C. lives | D. lived |
| 42. A. another | B. any | C. other | D. either |
| 43. A. All | B. Every | C. Each | D. None |
| 44. A. must | B. need | C. can | D. may |
| 45. A. too | B. very | C. even | D. enough |

IV.1. Read the text below and choose the best answer.

Piano players – when they were young

Ivan Petrov

Ivan was born on a farm in Russia, but from the age of twelve to eighteen he studied in Poland. His first music teacher couldn't play the piano but taught him and his sister songs from the opera. His mother began to teach him the piano when he was six. At ten, he decided that he wanted to write music too, and he soon started on his first song.

Oleg Gagarin

Oleg was the youngest of five children and when he was four years old his father, who liked playing the piano, taught him some traditional Russian music. When he was six, he started having lessons with a piano teacher who lived in the same city. Oleg soon began to win prizes for his piano playing. At the age of fourteen, he went to a music college in Austria for two years. Later, he returned home to Russia.

Josef Heptmann

Josef's father was German but he taught music in Poland where Josef was born. The family moved to Germany when Josef was two, and a year later he started playing the piano. He gave his first concert when he was six. At ten, he gave fifty-two concerts in two months during a trip to England! Josef always liked music but he was also interested in physics and languages. He is too busy now but one day he would like to write his own music.

46. Who had more than one sister or brother?

- A. Ivan B. Oleg C. Josef

47. Who enjoyed other subjects as well as music?

- A. Ivan B. Oleg C. Josef

48. Who studied in another country for two years?

- A. Ivan B. Oleg C. Josef

49. Who had music lessons with someone who wasn't a piano player?

- A. Ivan B. Oleg C. Josef

50. Who was the youngest to begin playing the piano?

- A. Ivan B. Oleg C. Josef

IV.2. Read the passage and choose the correct answers.

Jonty, 14, Annabel, 12 and Dominic, 10, live in a four-storey house in an expensive part of London. The house was built by their father, Sean Harper, who is a well-known architect. "I think the house is great," said Annabel. "It's very different from all the other houses in the street, and I like that."

"The kitchen is the best," says Dominic. "At first we had it downstairs but then Dad moved it upstairs. It's really warm and comfortable and we spend lots of time in there. But I'd like to change our bedroom. It's under the ground and not much light comes through."

There's one thing Jonty would like to change too. "The upstairs part of the house is very noisy," he explains. "We have metal stairs, and the sound of people going up and down in the morning wakes me up. Also it hurts a lot when you fall down then because there's no carpet."

The children all say that they like having a dad who is an architect. "It's good fun when he makes houses and then we go and visit them," says Annabel. The worst thing about it is that he often works late at the office and then we don't see him."

51. Jonty, Annabel and Dominic live in an apartment.

A. Right B. Wrong C. Doesn't say

52. Sean Harper bought the house from a well-known architect.

A. Right B. Wrong C. Doesn't say

53. Sean Harper moved the kitchen upstairs because he wanted to make it bigger.

A. Right B. Wrong C. Doesn't say

54. Dominic thinks their bedroom is too dark.

A. Right B. Wrong C. Doesn't say

55. Annabel enjoys visiting the houses that her dad builds.

A. Right B. Wrong C. Doesn't say

Part 2: WRITING SESSION

V.1. Read the information about language course and the email message. Fill in the information on the Course Booking Form.

Language Course French: Monday evening German: Thursday evening Portuguese: Tuesday afternoon Spanish: Wednesday evening Afternoon Classes: 2.30 – 4.30 p.m. Evening Classes: 6.30 – 8.30 p.m.	To: International Language School I come from Australia and I teach French to businessmen. I want to start learning Portuguese because next year I am going to work in Brazil. I am free after 1 p.m. on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Can I book a place on one of your course? Cheryl Harvey
International Language School Course Booking Form	
Full name: Cheryl Harvey Nationality: (56) Occupation: (57) Name of course: (58) Day: (59) Starting time: (60)	

V.2. Read the advert and the email. Fill in the information in Jade's notes.

STARTING THIS TERM Saturday Sports Classes 10 am Badminton 2 pm Tennis Halton Street Centre Entry £5 per person £3.50 for students Bring trainers	From: Samantha To: Jade Here are the class details – I got them from school. Do you still want to do the morning class? You left your sports shoes at my house on Thursday, so I'll bring them, but could you bring a racket for me? I'll see you in Morden Street at 9:45. Let me know if that's all OK.
JADE'S NOTE Sports Classes Which day: Saturday Which sport: (61) Start time: (62) Take: (63) Place to meet: (64) Cost: £ (65)	

VI.1. Complete the email. Write ONE word for each space.

Dear Jacqueline,

Would you like to come (66) the cinema (67) me after school today? We can go to see Pocahontas at the ABC cinema. The film starts (68) 6 o'clock. Shall (69) meet out side the cinema?

Love,

Isabella

Dear Isabella,

I'm very sorry but I can't go to the cinema (70) evening. My mother has (71) work, and I (72) going to cook dinner. Why don't you (73) Karen to go? I hope (74) like the film. You can tell me (75) it tomorrow.

Love,

Jacqueline

VI.2. Complete the email. Write ONE word for each space.

From: Sebastian

To: Zoe

Hi Zoe

I had a great time with my friends (76) weekend. On Saturday, we downloaded a film and then we watched (77). While we (78) watching the film, my dad came home. He made (79) lemonade for us. After the film, we played computer games and we listened (80) music.

On Sunday it (81) Toby's birthday party. He's (82) youngest in our class. I'm six months older (83) him. Toby got a (84) of presents for his birthday. I bought him a case for his laptop.

..... (85) you have a good weekend?

Love,

Sebastian